
Eudaemon of Halcyon Spire,

The Brother of Wizards extends greetings to you, and requests an audience with the new Dean 

of the Lyceum. The Toad King has business, but hopes that you will be able to spare the time to 

visit him at perhaps twenty minutes to midnight on the first evening of the Summer Summit at 

Anvil for a short discussion about magic. 

The Father of Bats will send one of his children to lurk at the back of the Hall between Worlds, 

and anticipates that the pressing business of the Imperial Conclave should be over by nearly-

midnight.

The Watcher in the Black Abyss requests that you might bring with you one of the Senators of 

Urizen, possibly Ariadne of the Auric Horizon who is Senator for the territory of Morrow. If you

wish, you might also bring another Urizen magician – one who might be interested in 

discussing magic, politics and the Net of the Heavens with the Watcher in the Black Abyss.

This will be a reasonably informal meeting – the Dark Lord wishes to congratulate you on your 

recent windfall, and discuss a wide range of topics depending on where the conversation takes 

us. The Black Sloth anticipates that the meeting will conclude no later than midnight.

It is better to light a candle than to drown in ignorance 


